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MICHIGAN COMMUNITY MEDIATION 
ASSOCIATION (MCMA) 

 
MCMA is the professional organization comprised of the 
executive directors of the 17 Citizen Dispute Resolution 
Program (CDRP) centers in the state of Michigan. On October  
4 & 5, MCMA held its annual meeting at Tree Tops in Gaylord 
with some members attending via Zoom. Some of the major 
topics discussed were the roll out of the Behavioral Health 
Mediation Program, the expansion of MI-Resolve, MCMA’s 
having been awarded the Agricultural Grant Program for the 
state, and MCMA’s strategic plan.  
 

SOCIAL MEDIA PRESENCE 
 
Help spread the word. NCM is making a concerted effort to 
increase its social media presence. This includes at a minimum 
bi-weekly posts on both Facebook and Instagram. Everyone 
reading this newsletter can help by liking, commenting on and / 
or sharing the posts with your friends. Also, if you have ideas 
for the posts, please call NCM with your thoughts. 
 

ANOTHER FUTURE MEDIATOR? 
 
Board member Emily Hoffman and her husband Clark are 
expecting an addition to their family in March. Since they know 
they are having a little girl, they are giving serious 
consideration to changing her last name from HoffMAN to 
HoffLADY. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS 
 
Mediator and attorney Katie Mott has joined the law firm of 
Kirkpatrick, DuBois & Slough in Gaylord. Not only has she 
joined the firm, she is one of the partners. Way to go, Katie. 
The frosting on the cake is that she will continue to be one of 
our mediators. 
 

CERTIFICATES 
 
For those of you who are mediators, when you participate in an 
advanced, mediator training, it is important that you send a copy 
of your certificate to NCM so that we put that in your folder. As 
you know, mediators are required to do at least eight hours of 
advanced, mediator training every two years in order to 
maintain the status as a mediator in the state of Michigan. 
 

QUOTE OF THE MONTH 
 
I had too much fun was no one’s last regret ever. 
 

USELESS FACT 
 
Rubber bands last longer when refrigerated. 

THE TEDDY BEARS’ PICNIC 
 

 
 

 
On Wednesday, September 8, the Women’s Resource Center 
was again able to hold Women Can/Women Do, a major 
fundraiser for the organization. For the third year, the staff at 
Northern Community Mediation was one of the table designers. 
This year’s theme was The Teddy Bears’ Picnic. Each of the 
women at the table received Polly Cheney’s book on bees, an 
adorable teddy bear and a honey jar. Not only dos the staff have 
fun putting together one of the tables, it is also an excellent 
means of promoting NCM and its mediation services. Previous 
years’ themes have been The Queen of Spades and Women of 
Note. 

IMPRESSIVE 
 
Congratulations to Lee Hornberger, a mediator for NCM, who 
was selected by his peers for the inclusion in The Best Lawyers 
in America for 2022. Also, kudos to Scott Brinkmeyer, a past 
mediator for NCM, on the publication of his thriller-mystery, 
Mark of the White Rabbit. And, past mediator and trainer Steve 
Tresidder is in the process of writing his second book.   
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